

Town of Blowing Rock ABC Board PO Box 413 Blowing Rock, NC 28605 Phone (828) 295-7513

Susie Greene, Chairman Sylvia Tarleton, Member Jerry Starnes, Member Edith Nations, Manager

The members of the Blowing Rock ABC Board held their meeting on March 17, 2022. Sylvia Tarleton was present. Town Manager Shane Fox was present. Chair Susic Greene called the meeting to order. The member was then given the opportunity to excuse herself if she had a conflict with any items on the agenda. None were reported. The minutes from the prior meetings were approved as presented by a unanimous vote.

The Finance Officer gave his report on sales ended on February 28, 2022. Sales were \$212,232.99. This was an increase from \$183,773.53 in February 2021.

Old Business:

- 1) The instore tasting held March 18th was successful.
- 2) The bag stickers will be ordered when the 2020-2021 budget numbers have been entered.
- 3) The outdoor lights have been turned off. The board asked if the lights could be left on year round. The Town Manager will research.

New Business:

- 1) The sealing of the warehouse floor has been completed:
- 2) The widening of the warehouse door needs more research.
- 3) The Manager and the Finance Officer requested vacation times. The Board agreed with the time frames that were requested.
- 4) The Manager will contact Torres Landscaping and request that they continue the landscaping for the 2022 season. The Board approved that Torres Landscaping also do the spring cleanup.
- 5) Shane Fox, Town Manager, spoke about all the upgrades that will be going on in Town: upgrades to water and sewer plants, park and facilities upgrades, outdoor dining will be addressed with the subcommittee group, and burying power lines is moving forward on upgrades.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be on April 21, 2022 at 3:00 p.m. at the Blowing Rock ABC Store.

Edith Nations

Blowing Rock ABC Store Manager